- S

&c

Ve

1
.

-

o

ADOCHK

709
0303

|
187

PDR

A

&

N
ENCLOSURE 2
T . £y AAY ’
’ ¥ v v
4 )
v IV
f
'6/9 1
19F 1 na ice
Klarl i
. "
: 28 i |
wW . rRadiat (S : l
DIt 1. Ph.l hief Nuclear Mater
§ v ¢ L& t\ '
N ear Mate 1 atrety
» ! ! !
¢ i pe it




EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
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5.2

2.1

Program Overview
| S IP 87100, 83822, 87103

The inspector reviewed the license application and supporting documents, as well
as pertinent records maintained by the licensee. Collectively, these documents
describe the licensee's radiation safety program. Interviews with the licensee’'s
office manager and other personnel concerning the August 25, 1997, incident were
also conducted.

r in

Law Engineering, Inc.(Law) is authorized under NRC License No. 35-27045-01 to
possess and use portable moisture/density gauges at temporary job sites in areas
where the NRC maintains jurisdiction for regulating the use of byproduct material.
The licensee’s office is located in Tulsa, Oklahoma, and is used as a permanent
storage location,

One ergineer had been designated as radiation safety officer (RS0) and reported to
the office manager. This employee is specifically named in License Condition 11,
The RSO left the services of Law on April 19, 1997, and no replacement was
named. It was noted that the office manager had been previously named as RSO.
Law has several employees trained and authorized to use portable moisture/density
gauges. At the time of the inspection, L.aw possessed seven portable
moisture/density gauges at it's Tulsa office for use at temporary job sites in
Oklahoma. A review of records indicated that all gauge users had been trained by
the gauge manufacturer in accordance with the procedures submitted with the
license application.

The failure to have an individual designated as Radiation Safety Officer is a
violation of License Condition 118.

Use of Portable Moisture/Censity Gauges at Temporary Job Sites
Inspection Scope (IP 87100, 83822)
The inspector’'s review included the preliminary information concerning the loss of a

portable moisture/density gauge reported telephonicaily to NRC on August 25,
1997, discussions with licensee personnel, and a review of pertinent records.
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